




CBJ DOCKS & HARBORS BOARD


OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

For Tuesday, July 19, 2011
I. Call to Order.

Mr. Busch called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m. at the Aurora Harbor Office.
II.
Roll.

The following members were present:  Greg Busch, Budd Simpson, Kevin Jardell, Michael Williams, and Wayne Wilson.
The following members were absent:  Don Etheridge, Tom Donek, and John Bush 
Also in attendance were: Phil Benner – Harbor Master and Ruth Danner-Assembly Liaison.
III. Approval of Agenda.

Mr. Benner

Changes: Mr. Hartle will have the Residence Vessel Proposed Regulations by next meeting, so this will not be an action item. There is an updated Non-Moving Vessel list, Harbor Master Report and add on a DeHarts preliminary report for this meeting. The final report will be available at the next board meeting if the Finance Clerk is back. 

MOTION by Mr. Williams:  TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS AMENDED.
IV.
Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items.
No Public Participation

V.
Approval of June 21, 2011 Operations Committee Meeting Minutes. 


Hearing no objection, the minutes from the June 21, 2011 Operations Committee Meeting were approved. 
VI.
Items for Action.

1. Residence Vessel Proposed Regulations 
Presentation by Harbor Master


Mr. Williams said action is not ready at this time and is being differed until next meeting because 
this is still going through legal review. Mr. Hartle has indicated they will be ready for next 
meeting. 
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VII.      Items for Information/Discussion. 
1. USCG Lease
2. Master Plan for Harbors 

3. Caps on Pilings 

4. Update on Non Moving Vessels 

5. DeHarts Preliminary Report

6. Harbor Master Report

1. USCG Lease

Mr. Benner said he is moving forward with this item and he has included a copy of the USCG Lease agreement. The Coast Guard will create a lease agreement and they will give it to Docks & Harbors and then the Board can decide to accept it. Docks & Harbors has not been able to track down where the one dollar per year agreed to in the lease has gone. Harold Moeser helped build the current lease with the Coast guard. He said the dollar a year from the Coast Guard was originally a consideration for the money the Federal Government originally put in to Statter Harbor.

Mr. Jardell asked what the normal charge would be for the moorage space the USCG is occupying at Statter Harbor.

Mr. Benner said the moorage would be roughly about $3,000 per month, and they pay for the electric.  

Mr. Busch said there is a mistake in the lease and the date should have been 2003 and not 2013. The Board is being very generous by not charging them.  

Mr. Benner said the Coast Guard does want the moorage for at least another ten years.

Mr. Jardell also agrees with Mr. Busch that the lease should have read 2003 and the Board has been more than generous and compensated for the original investment. It is time for a new lease where they pay for the space. 

2. Master Plan for Harbors


Mr. Benner: In about three months Docks & Harbors will have a permit to dredge in Douglas Harbor and begin the rebuild. The core of Engineers is arguing with themselves about weather there needs to be a cap on the bottom once it is dredged. Docks & Harbors should have the permit by the end of the year and start work next fall. 

Docks & Harbors just submitted a matching grant to help with the rebuild of Aurora Harbor. The Harbor has been divided up into segments to rebuild one section at a time. There will be removable sections on the main dock to make the inside of the dock more usable.
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Items for Information/Discussion (continuation) 

The FONSI (finding of no significant impact) has been passed for the New Launch Ramp at Statter Harbor. It could take six months to six years to get a permit to go ahead with this project. Every agency has had a chance to comment on this project already.  This is just for the Launch Ramp portion of this project. 

Docks and Harbors have received six million to add the new floats to Statter Harbor to replace the DeHarts Moorage. Docks & Harbors is working on a new lease agreement with the fuel float. There are no funds available at this time for the new passenger vessel loading float. 

Auke Bay Loading facility has a lot of construction going on and is scheduled to be done this fall. The facility has been very busy this summer. There have been a lot of compliments on the facility. Docks and Harbors just needs to enforce the no moorage rule.

Cruise Ship Docks: Docks & Harbors just received 8.3 million for the construction of two new docks. 

There was discussion about the proper location for the Fishermen’s memorial. Discussion followed about different locations. They (The Alaska Commercial Fishermen’s Memorial Board) want to keep it in the downtown area.  
Mr. Wilson suggested extending the work float at Auke Bay parallel to the main float.

Mr. Simpson said years ago there was a proposal to hook a private dock onto the old work float for use.

Mr. Wilson said he thought Docks & Harbors needed to extend the new Launch Ramps in Statter to consider falling tides. Move it out to the 15 foot tide mark. 

3. Caps on Pilings

Mr. Benner said there are plastic caps coming for the Douglas Harbor. The wind is what is believed to be blowing them off. Docks & Harbors has a boom truck coming and will use that to replace the caps.

The metal caps missing at Taku Harbor are presenting a real problem as far as replacing them. There needs to be more research done and find out why the caps are coming off.

Mr. Simpson asked if there was a way to remove the water from the pilings before the caps are replaced to keep them from jacking out of the ground.

4. Update on Non Moving Vessels
Mr. Benner said if a vessel is in a regular slip the rule says the vessel needs to move from the slip at least twice a year. Mr. Benner said he would be happy if vessels moved at least once a year. Some of these
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Items for Information/Discussion (continuation)
vessels have not moved in many years. Mr. Benner went on to recap the process for sending out letters for vessel owners to comply.
Mr. Busch asked how Docks & Harbors would follow up on letters to patrons that are returned.

Mr. Benner said the first thing is to try and contact them via phone. Some of these patrons are on month to month moorage.
Ms. Danner said if they are marked as sold at auction, does that mean they have left the harbor?


Mr. Benner said both auction vessels were approved to stay in the harbor for the time being.

5. Preliminary estimate for repairs to DeHarts Marina

Mr. Benner said our CBJ accountant, Angelica is out on family leave, but she has provided this preliminary report of repairs. He said he has an estimate, but it is not from an accounting clerk, it is one from Docks & Harbors staff.
VIII.
Staff & Member Reports.


Harbor Masters Report
1. Passed the annual U.S. Coast guard Inspection and Audit of Port Facilities.

2. Fixed power pedestal on Intermediate Vessel Float (IVF)

3. Restriped Columbia Lot parking area

4. Installed new life rings on cruise ship docks. 

5. Repaired broken water line to the breakwater at Statter Harbor
6. Weedeater, mowing and trimming of all harbor 

7. Held auction for surplus items and impounded vessels

8. Sending out first phase of non-moving letters and preparing second phase

9. Cleanup of trash around facilities 

10. Repaired hand rail on “A” approach with new post and safety rails
11. Pot hole repairs a “N” ramp lot
12. Assist with 4th of July fireworks loading and transport JPD to Douglas

13. Inspected Harris and Aurora power pedestals for stray current

14. Service and clean used oil burner

15. Storage yard clean-up after auction

Docks & Harbors had our Impound/surplus auction and made about $5,000.  It would have cost more to dispose of the items.  The Staff fixed the gap at “A” float approach: the rail had been hit dozens of times and it is now safe and looks great. 

CBJ DOCKS & HARBORS BOARD
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

July 19, 2011

Page 5

Brief discussion of Auke Bay activities: Traffic control on weekends has been a problem because of dispatching buses. 

Mr. Williams gives an explanation of what he has seen at the launch ramps. He talks about the bus problem and people not being prepared to launch or pull the boats out and how that backs up traffic right at the entrance of Auke Bay. 

Previously the Committee asked to have the Harbor staff monitor how many DeHarts parking slips are used on a regular basis. The average spaces needed for DeHarts parking is about 11 spots, this is based on about two to three weeks. 

Mr. Busch suggested that there be a good assessment by an engineer to get official numbers. 

Mr. Busch asked about activities out at the Echo Cove Launch Ramp.

Mr. Benner said they have been doing patrols (three to four times a week) out there, but he did not feel comfortable sending his staff out there by themselves on the weekend. There has been some damage; a toilet stand was just replaced. After talking to JPD they said they will do more portals out there on the weekends. 

Mr. Wilson suggested Goldbelt consider having another caretaker out there.

Mr. Benner said Goldbelt advertised for a caretaker position out there, but had no interest. 

Mr. Simpson said a Harbor Patron approached him and said he had used the Auke Bay Loading Facility and was concerned there are no safety ladders incase you fall in. 

Mr. Wilson asked if Harbor staff did any patrols to enforce the five mile speed limit outside the Harbor.

Mr. Benner said the Harbor Boat does go out, but there are no certified officers to use the Radar Gun.

IX.
Committee Administrative Matters.


1.  The next Operations Committee Meeting will be on August 16, 2011.
X.
Adjournment.

The meeting Adjourned at 6:05 P.M.
